
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

June 30, 2020 
 
Mitch Weiss, Executive Director 
California Transportation Commission 
1120 N Street, MS-52 
P.O. Box 942873 
Sacramento, CA  95814 
 
RE:  CTC 2020 Local Partnership Program 
 
Dear Executive Director Weiss: 
 
Thank you for your commitment to investing in our nation’s infrastructure.  I am pleased to provide this letter 
of support for the Town of Apple Valley’s Dale Evans Parkway at Waalew Road Realignment and request your 
full consideration of their $680 thousand 2020 Local Partnership Program (LPP) application. 
 

This proposed project will not only improve motorist circulation and reduce traffic congestion, but it will also 
lower greenhouse gas emissions and provide for multimodal transportation all while creating new north-south 
capacity to one of the fastest growing areas in San Bernardino County. 

 
I recognize the importance of transportation infrastructure projects such as the Dale Evans Parkway at 
Waalew Road Realignment and appreciate the Town’s goal of creating improved conditions favorable to the 
community.  The LPP award will help fund realigning Dale Evans Parkway on the north leg to align with Dale 
Evans Parkway on the south leg, installing traffic signals, and improving pedestrian crossing points. 
 
As the State Senator representing Apple Valley, I believe the residents of Apple Valley and the entire region 
will be well-served by this project, given that Apple Valley’s project provides multiple benefits and is important 
not only for this community, but the entire state as we strive to improve the roadways that connect us all. I 
am proud to endorse and support the Town of Apple Valley’s efforts to pursue funding for the LPP project.  As 
the Town and region continues to experience rapid growth, it is more important than ever that infrastructure 
be updated to meet the growing needs of my constituents. I respectfully ask that you give serious 
consideration to this worthwhile project. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
SCOTT WILK 
Senator, 21st District 
 

 





  

 
 

 

June 25, 2020 
 
 
 
Mitch Weiss, Executive Director 
California Transportation Commission 
1120 N Street, MS-52 
P.O. Box 942873 
Sacramento, CA  95814 
 
Dear Mr. Weiss: 
 
The San Bernardino County Transportation Authority (SBCTA) is a supporter and regional 
funding partner for the Dale Evans Parkway and Waalew Road Realignment project.  I am writing 
to request your highest consideration for State matching funds from the Local Partnership Program 
(LPP) which is needed to mobilize and complete the project. This project is a regional priority that 
will improve traffic congestion by realigning Dale Evans Parkway, adding traffic signals, and 
improving pedestrian crossing points. 
 
SBCTA is responsible for cooperative regional planning and furthering an efficient multimodal 
transportation system countywide.  As you may know, SBCTA also administers Measure I, the 
½ cent transportation sales tax which supports freeway construction projects, regional and local 
road improvements, train and bus transportation, railroad crossings, call boxes, ridesharing, 
congestion management efforts, and long-term planning studies.  Measure I was first approved in 
1989 and in 2004.  Eighty percent of voters extended the measure through 2040.  
SBCTA prioritizes and ensures that revenue from Measure I go towards the highest priority 
transportation projects in the region. 
 
After nearly a decade of planning for this project, the LPP provides an unprecedented opportunity 
for the Town of Apple Valley to move forward with this project.  Combined with the regional 
Measure I fund and an LPP award, the funding package will be complete. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Steven Smith 
Director of Planning 



 
 

 6700 Via Austi Parkway, Suite B, Las Vegas, NV 89119 
 

June 26, 2020 
 
 
Mitch Weiss, Executive Director 
California Transportation Commission 
1120 N Street, MS-52 
P.O. Box 942873 
Sacramento, CA  95814 
 
RE:  Support for the Dale Evans Parkway at Waalew Road Realignment 
 
Dear Executive Director Weiss: 
 
I am pleased to write this letter to express my support for the Town of Apple Valley’s application to the 
Local Partnership Program (LPP) for the realignment of Dale Evans Parkway at Waalew Road.  
 
DesertXpress Enterprise, LLC, doing business as XpressWest, is proposing to construct a privately funded 
high-speed rail line between Apple Valley, California, and Las Vegas, Nevada, along the existing Interstate 
15 (I-15) alignment with the rail station and maintenance facility located near Dale Evans Parkway and I-
15 in the newly annexed area of north Apple Valley.  This Apple Valley station is expected to attract transit-
oriented commercial and residential development in the surrounding area.  This realignment of Dale Evans 
Parkway is a critical infrastructure upgrade for the future of the area and its growth.   
 
South of the high-speed rail, Dale Evans Parkway is classified as a major divided parkway that currently 
intersects with an offset at Waalew Road, creating two T-intersections approximately 400 feet apart.  This 
configuration increases the potential for conflicting turning movements from motorists, buses, and truck 
traffic.  The proposed LPP project includes realigning this section of Dale Evans Parkway on the north leg 
with Dale Evans Parkway on the south leg, installing traffic signals, and improving pedestrian crossing 
points.  The high-speed rail project is anticipated to attract transit-oriented commercial and residential 
development in the surrounding area, so this infrastructure improvement has the potential to remedy many 
local and regional goods movement, pedestrian safety, and congestion management transportation issues, 
provide non-motorized access improvements, and by so doing, reduce greenhouse gas emissions that will 
benefit the public health and environment.   
 
Thank you for your consideration of this important project.  As the Town of Apple Valley and the region 
continues to experience rapid growth, it is critical that the roads are rehabilitated and updated to meet the 
growing needs.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Sarah Watterson 
Chief Development Officer 
XpressWest 
 












